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July 22, 2020 
 
Chris LaRue 
Town of Erie Planning and Development 
645 Holbrook St PO Box 750 
Erie, CO 80516 
 
RE: Erie Highlands - Preliminary Plat No. 5, Zoning Map Amendment No. 2, PUDA No. 3 
 
Dear Mr. LaRue 
 
The following is a summary of the virtual neighborhood meeting held on July 21, 2020.  
 
The mailed notice informing residents of the neighborhood meeting was sent on July 2, 
2020. The notice outlined how residents could email an Erie Highlands address to get 
the virtual meeting link and other information if requested.  The project site was posted 
on July 2, 2020 as indicated in the attached affidavit.  Attached to this letter is the list of 
residents that received notices in the mail along with the notice.   
 
Four residents requested to participate in the Virtual format, and the following 
questions/answers were: 
 
Michelle Champlin 
Q: I was told by my sales person the adjoining West/South portion of the site would 
completely be open space, is there still open space adjacent to my property in the 
current plan? 
A: The open space is there. The current plan actually provides increased open space 
adjacent to your property. 
 
Q: What’s the difference between Low Residential (LR) zoning and Medium Residential 
(MR) zoning? 
A: Density, we can build townhomes on Medium Residential but not Low residential 
zones. 
 
Q: How can the zoning change from low residential (LR) to medium residential (MR) 
zoning? 
A: With the rezoning of those the areas in question we are swapping/ adjusting the 2013 
boundary to fit the new site plan. It is an even swap of (LR) designated areas and (MR) 
designated areas.  
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Q: What view of the townhomes will I see from my property?  
A: You will see the front of the townhomes, there will be no ally views.  
 
Q: You said there will be two phases, how will the phasing work? 
A: Yes, there two phases. We will build N. Vista Dr. as a part of phase one. We are not 
sure which side of N. Vista Dr. will be phase 1.  
 
Terry Bolinger 
Q: Will you be able to get to CR 5 from the site? 
A: Correct, there is access off of Glacier Rd., which also connects to Erie Parkway.  
 
Q: The adjacent filings (Filing 11&12) are single family homes?  
A: Yes, Filings 11 & 12 are already built and Filings 14&15 are currently under 
construction. The model homes (in F14&15) are going up as we speak. PA 9 (north) will 
be cottage homes.  
 
Michelle Champlin 
Q: The whole site is owned by Oakwood?  
A: Correct.  
 
Terry Bolinger 
Q: What’s the status of the junk yard? Will that be there forever? 
A: We do not know, it is privately owned.  
 
Q: Will the townhomes have access to the clubhouse/ amenities?  
A: Yes, they are part of the community.  
 
Andy Matyus 
Q: What will become of the Railroad spur (south of PA10) 
A: We don’t believe anything can happen to it as it is not in the city but the county and 
would need to be annexed into the city to be developed. 
 
Q: What will become of the land to the south of the railroad easement (Open space on 
filing 12) 
A: That is a tract that is part of the Filing 12 that will remain permanent open space.  
 
Q: Will it be maintained and mowed? It seems quite messy right now. (referring the tract 
mentioned above) 
A: Yes. It is maintained by and the responsibility of the metro district, that is an issue that 
should be brought up with them.  
 
Q:When will the landscaping in Filing 12 and the adjacent area be done? 
A: Oakwood  is actively  installing the surrounding landscape right now. They just 
wrapped up the filing 11 park and are actively working on getting the landscape 
improvements done. 



 
t e r r a c i n a    d e s i g n 

L a n d s c a p e  A r c h i t e c t u r e  &  P l a n n i n g  
10200 E. Girard Ave, Suite A-314 Denver, CO 80231 Phone: 303.632.8867 

3 
 

 
Q: Do you know anything about the progress of Sunset Development? 
A: No, all we know is from the recent neighborhood meeting. They are currently working 
on their entitlements. 
 
Q:Will the Sunset Development increase traffic through the neighborhood, since there is 
a connection on Arcadia Cir. To filing 12? 
A: There is only one point of access from Sunset to Filing 12 that was required by the 
town so the potential residents of the Sunset Development can access the future school 
site. There will be no other direct access from the Sunset Development to Erie Highlands. 
County Road 5 will be expanded and improved to handle more traffic.  
 
Q: How many years to build out the remaining developments of Erie Highlands? 
A: About 3 to 4 Years, hopefully sooner.  
 
Michelle Champlin 
Q: I have heard that Highlands Circle will become a one way, is this true?  
A: No, It should be a public street two ways with four lanes. It is up to the town, if it ever 
does become one.  
 
Terry Bolinger 
Q: Will a recording of the meeting be available? 
A: We can send that to you via email.  
 
-End of Meeting- 
 
In attendance were Layla Rosales and Mike Weiher from Terracina Design, Todd Bloom 
from Oakwood Homes, and local residents Terry Bolinger, Michelle Champlin, Sharon 
and Andy Matyus.  
 
Please let us know if you have any questions regarding this neighborhood meeting 
process. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mike Weiher 
 
 
  


